MINUTES OF A CRANHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON
TUESDAY 8th JANUARY 2019  AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Marcia Lynall
Chairman 


Cllr Teresa Clarke

Cllr Mike Drake
Cllr Andy Hopkins

1.
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
The Council accepted apologies from Cllr Nigel Cooper and Charlie Overs. 
2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA

There were none.

3.
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 4TH DECEMBER 2018
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

4.
TO CONSIDER REGISTERING COMMUNNITY ASSETS
In the absence of the Parish and District Councillor Nigel Cooper the Council agreed to defer consideration until its next meeting at which it agreed to make a decision.
5.
EDDLES MILL FOOTPATH TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE
Cllr Mike Drake updated the Council upon a recent meeting attended by himself, the Clerk and the Public rights of Way Officer, the Council agreed that the Chairman and Clerk will meet with the land owner of the land which is currently being used as the permissive route to ask for the footpaths status to be legalised.
6.
VILLAGE MAINTENANCE

a. Allotment Hedge.  Cllr Mike Drake reported that the hedge cutting will be completed shortly.
b. Pot Holes.  The Council reported the details of numerous pot holes in the Parish, it was agreed that they will be reported to County Highways.
c. Brambles Cottage.  The Chairman reported the road side opposite Bramble Cottage is in need of repair. Visibility is very poor on the approach and vehicles cannot safely pass as it is extremely uneven. The Chairman also reported a vehicle which is often parked in such a manner that is considered as a safety concern, it was agreed that these matters will be reported to the respective authorities.
d. Grit Bins.   The Chairman reported that with the help of Cllr Mike Drake the Parish grit bins have been replaced as required or new bins installed, it was agreed that the Chairman will forward a revised map of the Parish grit bins locations in order that they can be registered with County Highways.   Finally, the Council thanked the Chairman and Cllr Mike Drake for undertaking this task.
e. Village Flagpole.  Cllr Mike Drake reported that the Village Flagpole is repairable.
7.
TO RECEIVE THE FOLLOWING REPORTS:

a. County Councillors Report.  As the County Councillor is currently ill there was no       report given. 

.
b. District Councillors Report.  The following report was received.
“Local Plan Review – update
We are now half way through the consultation period, and I urge all residents to look at the “Emerging Strategy “ and make their views known by responding to SDC. Personally I feel the proposals in that strategy are a missed opportunity and do not accurately reflect the public responses to the “Issues and Options” consultation in Autumn 2017. The Conservative Group has published a detailed response to the consultation , which we are confident will receive support across the Council chamber. We have sent copies to all Town and Parish Councils.
For more details see the SDC website  - https//stroud.gov.uk/Environment/Planning & Building Control/Planning Strategy/Stroud District Local Plan Review

Waste & recycling – quite an achievement

Stroud District is the best recycler in England. The recycling rate has 2017/18 rose to 61.2%,(it was 31% in 15/16 before new system was introduced). Even more importantly the amount of residual waste going to landfill was just 259kgs per household, the smallest of any Local Authority in England. Why are we so good ? No single reason, a combination of factors such as allowing bags for kitchen waste (collected weekly), wheelie bins for residual waste much smaller than for recycling (140 as opposed to 240), and of course a very committed population.

The only negative is a financial one, with the whole scheme costing over £500k more than budget. 

If you are interested in the garden waste scheme it is time to act. Existing customers must renew their subscriptions soon or there is no guarantee that the service will be available to them next year. If residents want to join the scheme , the sooner they put their name on the list the better. (I said this last month as well)”
c. Commons Management Committee.   Cllr Andy Hopkins updated the Council on other commons matters including undergrounding of the electricity cables, the Chairman updated the Council on a residents concern in regards to water allegedly running off the Common onto her driveway.
d.
Paying Field Management Committee.  The Chairman reported that a meeting is to take place on the 10th January 2019 and that some new equipment has been installed.
e.
Village Hall Committee.  There was nothing to report.
8.
PLANNING

a. S.18/2642/FUL – Proposed full access toilet. St James Church Cranham.

After very lengthy deliberations the Council agreed to make the following recommendations:

“Cranham Parish Council Supports this application, but wishes to ensure that any misuse of the facility is mitigated by ensuring that it is secured during the evening / night time and asks that if permission is granted then a condition is attached to that affect.”
9.
FINANCE
a.
To approve the Accounts for payment.  The following accounts were presented for payment:


Clerks Salary / Expenses  (December / January)
486.20
                      HMRC (Tax) (December / January)
100.00
                      Greenfields (Allotment Path repairs)
210.00
                      K Greenway (Bus Shelter repairs)
60.00
                      Cranham Village Hall (Hire)
12.00

                      R Chesmore (Play equipment)
1850.00


                                          Total Invoices for payment:
2718.20 

          b.        To agree the Budget for the FY 2019 / 20.  The Council agreed to adopt the                   

budget as presented by the RFO and agreed that in future the Playing Fields Management Committee will need to bid for funding.    
          c.         To agree the Precept for the FY 2019 /2020.  The Council agreed to set
                       at £8224.00.

10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Planning Committee Meeting Tuesday 5th February 2019 at 7.30 pm
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.42 PM 
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